January 28, 2010
Questions for IESO at Technical Conference 

Relating to MSP Monitoring Report on the IESO-Administered Electricity Markets for the Period from May 2009 - October 2009 

(and previous MSP reports)
1) The MSP has released (or is about to release today) its most recent monitoring report on the IESO administered markets. This report highlights the significant levels of Congestion Management Settlement Credits or CMSC payments which total over $1 billion since market opening.  While CMSC payments are an integral part of the current Ontario market design, the panel reports that many of these are constrained off payments – ie., payments for generators or importers not to generate or import.  In many cases these payments appear to be inappropriate or unwarranted especially in the North West region of the province and particularly as concerns export and import transactions.
Are these issues being addressed in current IESO market evolution and market rule amendment activities?  Please provide an update on what actions, if any, the IESO has been taking in this area and what actions it plans to take.

2) Related to the above question, the MSP report indicates that at the Minnesota intertie there are cases where the intertie is import-congested in the unconstrained sequence when in fact there is no actual power being imported.  Please explain why this situation is arising and whether or not it is leading to significant costs being borne by Ontario ratepayers.  Please also explain any plans or actions, if any, the IESO is taking in regards to the situation.
3) The MSP report indicates that at the Manitoba intertie there are significant cases of constrained-off imports Manitoba to Ontario resulting in CMSC payments to Manitoba Hydro totaling approximately $80 million over the last 7 years – while Ontario has received no power in return.    The report also indicates that over the same time frame Manitoba Hydro has been paid about $3 million for constrained-on exports from Ontario to Manitoba.  Please explain how these patterns of payments are arising and any actions or plans the IESO has in this regard.

4)
With reference to the MSP report of November 2008 to April 2009 (released July 31, 2009) Appendix 4A (pages 264-272):  This appendix contains a list of recommendations that the MSP has made to the IESO.  Please indicate whether the IESO responses therein are still current, and, if not please provide any more up-to-date information.  
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